Stephanie L. James CHIEF PROBATION OFFICER

JUVENILE JUSTICE COORDINATING COUNCIL

Monday, April 8, 2019 at 12:00 p.m. Juvenile Detention Conference Room 535 W. Mathews Road French Camp, CA 95231

MEETING MINUTES

- I. Introductions
 - A. Assistant Deputy Chief Duane Blevins welcomed the Council members and introductions were made.
- II. Presentations from programs funded by the Juvenile Justice Crime Prevention Act (JJCPA)
 - A. Probation Officers on Campus (POOC)
 - 1. Probation Unit Supervisor Terrence Hampton described the POOC Unit the Council, including their typical duties and responsibilities; and provided the contact information for the POOC probation officers.
 - B. Reconnect Day Reporting Center
 - 1. Probation Unit Supervisor Rick James discussed the Reconnect Program and described the Evidence-Based Programming (EBP) passport used to track participants' progress in completing their programming requirements.
 - C. Family Focused Intervention Team
 - 1. Probation Unit Supervisor Vera Bonpua provided a pamphlet for the Family Focused Intervention Team (FFIT). She shared with the Council the supervision and EBP programming goals of this relatively new unit in the Probation Department.
 - D. Neighborhood Service Centers



Stephanie L. James CHIEF PROBATION OFFICER

- 1. Meredith Baker, Executive Director of the Community Partnership for Families of San Joaquin (CPFSJ) gave the Council an overview of the extensive services provided to the community by CPFSJ, and shared some highlights during the past year.
- E. Transitional Age Youth Unit
 - 1. Assistant Deputy Chief Duane Blevins discussed the Probation Department's proposed Transitional Age Youth (TAY) Unit for fiscal year 2019-2020. The Unit will provide services to youth (age 18-25 years old) referred for Probation supervision by both the Adult and Juvenile Superior Courts.
 - 2. Sean Morrill, Division Director at the San Joaquin County Office of Education asked to be included in the discussions to determine if SJCOE could provide educational services to these youth.
- III. Evaluation of JJCPA Programs (Campbell Bullock, Data Co-Op)
 - A. Campbell Bullock, Executive Director of the San Joaquin Community Data Co-Op submitted the JJCPA Evaluation Summary for 2017-2018. Key findings were discussed, including decreased arrests, increased program completions and EBP hours, and increased supportive services provided to youth and their families.
 - B. The Council requested to receive the full evaluation report when completed.
 - C. The Council also asked if next year's report could include a comparison to previous years. The comparison is possible, and the request will be sent to Chief James.
 - D. There was further discussion on including more school-based outcomes in next year's report. Mr. Bullock will look into it and the request will be sent to Chief James.
 - E. Geneva Haynes, Chief Executive Officer of Mary Magdalene Community Services, inquired if the current percentage of African American youth participating in the Reconnect Day Reporting Center was unusual; Mr. Bullock will have to do further research.



Stephanie L. James CHIEF PROBATION OFFICER

IV. The Commission unanimously approved submission of the 2019-2020 JJCPA application. This is the 19th year San Joaquin County has applied for the JJCPA funding.

Respectfully Submitted,

Duane Blevins

Assistant Deputy Chief Probation Officer San Joaquin County Probation Department 05/20/2019

209.468.4000